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My Dear Friends,
 
As I left Gaza last month from my visit with the soldiers, I felt that a part of me
stayed behind. It was a terrifying experience being in a war zone. Yet I was leaving
while our sons and daughters in the IDF remained. Even more heartbreaking was
that we still have over 100 brothers and sisters in captivity. One cannot imagine
the terror of their daily experiences. Today though we do not need to imagine, for
some of the released hostages have shared stories of their time in Gaza. From
them we hear very clearly that our worst nightmares are being realized:
hunger, lack of medical supplies and sexual abuse. 
 
When I visited Hostage Square on my trip, I visited with the families, the released
hostages and the organizers of the movement. They charged me with the mission
to tell their story. One of the conversations that resonated with me deeply was
with Talia Berman whose twin sons Ziv and Gali, 26, were taken hostage.
Although not related, our shared name instantly made me think of them as family.
Two handsome young men, taken in the prime of their life, leaving their mother
crying every day about their fate which remained unknown. Sadly, we have
learned not to expect much from third parties like the International Red Cross
who should be insisting on access to the hostages. But our expectations for
ourselves only rise. Especially when others will forget, we remember and continue
to work for their safety and freedom.
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Three months ago, Rina and Natalie Har came to our campus to speak to our
students about their father, Louis Har, who was being held hostage. Our students
joined together with the sisters to pray for their father’s freedom.

Rina and Natalie Har with our students at YU

All throughout this crisis, our students have been at the forefront of supporting
Israel, our IDF soldiers and our brothers and sisters in captivity. They have led
rallies, organized charity drives, added to their prayers and studies, lobbied
congress, and participated in multiple missions to Israel. When Israel is at war,
we are all called to service, and our students all throughout this year have been
responding to this call.
 
Ultimately, we know that the Jewish people will not be defeated. We do not know
how long it will take nor do we know the amount of pain that we will suffer along
the way, but we believe in God’s promise, actualized throughout Jewish history, to
protect and save the Jewish people from those who seek to destroy us. The
question for us is not will we win but will we be worthy of celebrating the victory.
 
The Rabbis teach us that those who mourn for Jerusalem will also participate in
the joy of its rebuilding. Those who are wholly present during the difficult times,
who invest themselves emotionally, spiritually and physically to supporting the
Jewish people in times of challenge and travail, will rightfully participate in the
celebration of the redemption to come.
 
We experienced that teaching on our campus this week. This week, on the day he
was rescued, Louis Har FaceTimed our students to recite the special blessing
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when surviving a life-threatening experience, enabling us to participate in the joy
of his return home.   

YU students join together with Rabbi Shay Schachter to welcome Louis Har back home

We thank Hashem for the successful IDF rescue of Louis Har and Fernando
Marman, and know that our joy is not complete until all of the hostages are
returned back to our family. Please continue to include their names in your
prayers and in all of our communal efforts to Bring Them Home Now.
 
Together we stand, together we rise, and together we will celebrate our ultimate
victory.
 
Am Yisrael Chai
 
Warmest wishes and Shabbat shalom,

Rabbi Dr. Ari Berman
President, Yeshiva University
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